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OLLI Virtual Town Hall Meeting
By Chris Shaw, Editor

Some 102 OLLI members attended a Town Hall 
Meeting via Zoom webinar on November 21.

The panel included all the officers of OLLI’s 
Board of TrusteesJoyce Ono, Mike Stover, Ellie 
Monroe, Ginger Barnhart, Debbie Maxwell, Susan 
Mullaly, Pete Saputo, Jim Monroe, Elaine Mitchell, 
Bob Newcomb, Ann Sparks and Chris Shawplus 
Patsy Burns from the OLLI office. Bob Newcomb, 
Jim Cenname and Bill Reilly served as technical 
hosts.

Following is the information given during the 
webinar, including the answers to questions from 
attendees:

OLLI’s Status—Joyce Ono, President
After the pandemic, we experienced a 48% 

reduction in OLLI’s membership. Most of the 
OLLIs around the country experienced losses 
averaging 34%, and most did not change their 
membership fees. Our larger loss could have 
resulted from more programs that are social, which 
require in-person meetings.

Loss of membership dues will result in an 
$85,000 deficit mostly from fixed costs, e.g., 
parking is a group charge contracted with CSUF. 

OLLI has enough reserves to cover expenses 
through the next fiscal year.

Only 37 new members were recruited this 
year, down from the usual 200-300. The largest 
percentage of members who failed to renew are in 
the youngest age-groups. And we are not retaining 
our newest members.

Significant resources are going into analyzing 
how to retain members and attract new members 
and implementing solutions.

Returning to Campus—Mike Stover, VP 
Administration

Our goal is to return as quickly as possible as 
safely as possible. We are keeping OLLI financially 
viable, while working closely with University 
planners for our return to campus.

With pending vaccines, we feel confident we 
will return to in-person classes in September 2021. 
Summer 2021 is probably not possible, because the 
Ruby Gerontology Center must be prepared under 
safe return guidelines.

Off-site venues may be allowed for some in-
person classes, subject to safety standards, etc.

There are no plans to require COVID-19 
vaccinations for OLLI members to return to 
campus.

Recovering Membership Levels—Debbie 
Maxwell, VP Membership

We are reaching out to former members who did 
not renew, inviting them to sample OLLI classes 
and asking them to renew for spring and summer.

We are publicizing the OLLI Open House on 
January 9.

New Member Marketing—Sue Mullaly, VP 
External Relations

The Membership Planning Committee is very 
busy developing marketing initiatives to retain 
existing members and solicit new ones.

Our most effective outreach has always been by 
our members, so the Bring a Friend Program was 
initiated, and we have a new Give a Gift of OLLI 
Membership program. And we have a new Welcome 
page on the OLLI website for prospective members.

There is a renewed focus on free audits of any 
Cal State Fullerton course, a valuable OLLI benefit.

OLLI’s Sunshine Social Callers are keeping in 
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What’s Happening at the Board
By Chris Shaw, Editor

OLLI’s Board of Trustees met on October 8 
and November 12. Following are highlights of the 
issues from those meetings:

• Estimated shortfall of revenue due to reduced 
membership is $207,000. After budget cuts, about 
$120,000 of OLLI’s reserves will be used to 
cover expenses for the next fiscal year.

• Nomination and Election Committee was 
formed for the 2021 election of Board members. 
Committee members are Janice Jeng (Chair), Jim 
Monroe, Phil Barnhard, Debbie Maxwell, Vickie 
Hite, Ken Luke and Rayleen Williams.

• Member Retention Subcommittee was 
formed develop initiatives to retain members who 
did not renew. Committee members are Mike 
Stover (Chair), Susan Snell, Ed Batson, Debbie 
Maxwell, Joanne Hardy, Ellie Monroe and Jim 
Cenname.

• VP External Relations Sue Mullaly and VP 
Membership Debbie Maxwell and their team are 
working on initiatives to retain old members and 
recruit new members: OLLI website welcome 
page, newspaper ads, CSUF electronic billboard, 
campus and community outreach, social media, 
Zoom buddy program, memberships with 30-day 
money back guarantee, retention and recruiting 
letters, virtual socials, interest groups and 
promoting OLLI’s free CSUF course auditing.

• Usual Spring Preview on January 9 will be 
converted to Spring Open House to focus on 
member retention and new member recruitment.

• Sunshine Social Callers are keeping OLLI 
in touch with members and providing help when 
asked.

• VP Administration Mike Stover is working 
with CSUF on strategies and protocols for OLLI 
to return to campus, most probably in fall 2021. 
OLLI office staff may return before then, but the 
Ruby Gerontology Center will require fitting for 
new protocols. Off-site venues conforming to 
regulations and protocols may be approved for 
some programs.

• New virtual OLLI office program to enhance 
service to members is coming.

• Mike Stover and Administrative Manager 

Patsy Burns are working with Parking & 
Transportation on a new parking agreement to start 
in 2021.

• CSUF instituted a two-factor authentication 
procedure for the University website login, 
but OLLI members are exempt and their login 
procedure will not change.

• Spring Blue Book was electronically 
distributed, and printed copies mailed to all 
members.

• Board is working on a new long-range plan for 
2022-2027.

• Board Trustee Benson Chin resigned, and 
Rosalind Charles was appointed to replace him.

• Collaboration Committee’s goals for 2020-21 
are: increase OLLI’s visibility within CSUF and 
the community, increase projects and mentoring, 
increase volunteers, develop Diversity Program and 
assist with Age Friendly University accreditation.

• Facebook Lead Janice Jeng recruited CSUF 
School of Communication students to help improve 
OLLI Facebook page to better promote OLLI to the 
public and enhance the experience for members.

• Chris Shaw appointed to chair Policies and 
Procedures Committee, which will work on updates 
to policies, including sanction procedures for 
complaints under OLLI’s civility standards.

• Patio renovation project put on hold due to 
recent, significant increase in estimated cost, now 
totaling $440,000. Other options will be studied 
before proceeding.

• VP Communications Ginger Barnhart will 
develop recommendations for possibly requiring 
CSUF login procedure to view Distance Learning 
videos on OLLI website, considering whether OLLI 
class videos, other than those open to the public, 
should require proof of OLLI membership to view.

• OLLI Secretary Chris Shaw and Administrative 
Manager Patsy Burns attended the Virtual Osher 
Institutes National Conference held via online 
webinar in October. 124 OLLIs around the 
country shared their experiences with adapting to 
the pandemic and shared problems, like reduced 
membership and Zoom training.

• A second Virtual OLLI Town Hall webinar, 
attended by 105 members, was held November 21 
to share information and enable members to ask 
questions.
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OLLI in the News
By Chris Shaw, Editor

OLLI member, Ron Baesler, who is the 
instructor of OLLI’s “Kick Starting Your Writing,” 
was interviewed, along with other OLLI members, 
for an article in the OC Register. Member 
Stephanie Leon, who published “The Answer is 

Armadillos: How to Save a 
Species” and who learned 
much from Ron’s class, was 
also interviewed. Stephanie 
was instrumental in getting 
this complimentary article 
about our OLLI, titled 
“OLLI-CSUF keeps seniors 

connected during pandemic,” printed in the 
newspaper at a time when we need to attract new 
members.

The article appeared Thursday, October 22, 2020 
on Page 2 of the Cal State Fullerton section of the 
OC Register.

Ron was quoted as saying, 
“What you don’t need as a 
retiree is to hear, ‘You can’t 
do this.’ We might be retired, 
but we’re not dead.” Stephanie 
went on to say, “[OLLI has] 
returned the joy of learning 
to me. I can’t tell you how 
invaluable they’ve been in my life.”

The article describes how OLLI met the 
challenge of the pandemic by quickly and 
successfully converting most of its programs from 
in-person classes to videoconference classes using 
Zoom.

Bob Newcomb, OLLI’s 
Vice President Technology, 
who has been the principal 
technician in this Zoom 
conversion effort, was 
quoted as saying, “It’s been 
an interesting struggle, but 
we’re showing some real 

success.”
OLLI’s Vice President Programs, Ellie Monroe, 

and her team worked tirelessly to convince OLLI’s 
instructors to continue their programs and helped 

them get the training needed to 
host Zoom videoconferences. 

Ellie summed it up by saying, 
“We are continually gaining back 
[members] as they are learning 
how to use Zoom. I can’t begin to 
tell you how proud we are of all 
of our instructors and technicians. 
They all hung in there … to make 
sure that we got up and going again.”

OLLI in the News

OLLI-CSUF’s president, Joyce Ono, was 
interviewed by Cal State Fullerton’s Daily Titan 
recently about how OLLI quickly pivoted in 
response to the pandemic in order to continue 
providing many of its continuing learning programs 
to its senior members.

The article appeared in the Daily Titan’s 
November 1 issue. You can read the article at 
https://tinyurl.com/Nov1TitanArticle.
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Not Receiving OLLI Emails?
If you have unsubscribed in response to any OLLI email, you have unsubscribed from all OLLI emails. If, 

for any reason, you are not already receiving OLLI emails about upcoming classes, events and special notices, 
you can subscribe (or re-subscribe) by going to http://tinyurl.com/olliEmailSignUp and entering your email 
address, first name and last name.

If you still have trouble receiving emails from OLLI, send an email to 
ollinewsbytes@hotmail.com and include your name and email address.

How to Get the ChroniCLE by Email - Save Trees and Stamps!
Unless you elected not to receive emails from OLLI, you are currently receiving an email each month 

announcing the new ChroniCLE and calendar for the upcoming month with links to view or download the 
publications. You can also access the most recent ChroniCLEs and calendars through links in the weekly OLLI 
News Bytes and on the OLLI Website.

If you are receiving the ChroniCLE in the mail, but no longer want it mailed to your home, send an email to 
olli-info@fullerton.edu  with your name and address stating: “Do not send me a ChroniCLE in the mail.” If 
you ever need the printed version, copies are always available in the OLLI office.

If you Need to Contact OLLI
Website: http://olli.fullerton.edu
Email: olli-info@fullerton.edu 


